Pupil Progress Meeting

22.01.2019

Present: Duncan, Alan, Susan, Sarah

Apologies: Liz

Policies to update

• Act of collective worship: SP to action

• RE: SP to action

Promoting British Values – DP to action

We recognise importance of British Values and the fact that things will have changed since last policy. Staff training is required. Governors and staff have done Prevent training online.

Action Point: Chloe to put policies and schedule on website

Pupil Progress Update

EYFS: Children are on track. Nursery children are being assessed via the EYFS profile.

Action point: Add progress and attainment of pre-school to a tracking grid.

Staff met to discuss/analyse most recent data (Autumn Term Assessment) from Scholar pack. Information was shared with governors – Reading the main cause for concern, not as much progress made here in comparison to writing and maths although progress is still being made!

We have to be careful analysing figures as not enough pupils to give a true reflection. DP believes he may have been a little generous in last years assessment which may have skewed the results slightly.

Governors questioned the attainment of pupil 11; staff explained that child only stared in October and has previously been schooled overseas. An IEP is being put in place for that child and extra phonics sessions to help pupil catch up. The child has never been taught phonics before.

Happy with results for maths and writing. Progress across the school is generally very good.

SEND

DP has been monitoring intervention to ensure that it is taking place. He shared his system for doing this.

Self testing for diabetics is on the increase and working very well. This has reduced a pull on TA.

Child with petit mal is progressing well – no concerns here.

SP and JC expressed concerns about the progress of 3 pupils in class 1. Heather came into school w/b Monday 14th January to conduct specific assessment on these pupils to determine any special educations needs. Results are due to be analysed soon and IEPs are in the process of being written.

Pupil Premium

School recognises the concern that if a new pupil joins the school who qualifies for PP there may be financial implications due to the money being paid in arrears.

It was noted that the two pupils with PP have both progressed beyond expected.

Safeguarding and Online Security

An erroneous comment was made which DP investigated and there is no cause for concern.

SP shared the need to set up an online safety group as part of the revised Online Safety Policy. We agreed to discuss the matters of an online safety group meeting during pupil progress meetings.

Date of next meeting Tuesday 7th May – 3:30pm